St. Charles Parish
Planning Board of Commissioners
November 6, 2008


Minutes

Mr. Becnel: The next item is PZS-2008-49 requested by Mary Washington for survey plat and resubdivision of the east half of Lot 44 of the P.R. Vicknair Subdivision into lots herein designated as Lots 44A and 44B with waivers to the 50 ft. frontage requirement at 200 Schoolhouse Road, Killona, La. Zoning District R-1A(M). Council District 1.  Anyone to speak in favor?

Mary Washington and the property in question is my parent’s.  I spoke to the neighbors and they felt that it was okay to get the approval.

Mr. Becnel:  Anyone else to speak in favor of the application? Anyone to speak in opposition?  Please state your name and address.

Ben Singleton, 318 Killona Drive.  I just want to say that I’m in favor.  Her parent’s owned the property for some years and she is trying to develop it by putting a trailer on it.  

Mr. Becnel:  Anyone else to speak in favor or opposed?  The public hearing is closed.  Mr. Romano.

Mr. Romano:  The applicant seeks to create 2 lots out of one.  The site is zoned R-1A(M) meaning that a minimum of 50 ft. frontage and a minimum of 5000 square foot area are required.  Both proposed lots fall to 2 ft shy of the minimum required width but each lot does exceed the required square foot area.  The site abuts or is in the vicinity of comparable residential land uses.  Approval will create a lot with an existing residential use and another lot that would be vacant. Thus, a net increase of one single residential use would result, which does not conflict with the stipulations spelled out in the Comprehensive Land Use Plan for the Killona community.,  However, because the lots are 48 ft. wide, resubdivision approval requires a positive recommendation of the following waiver by the Planning & Zoning Commission:  Waiver to the minimum frontage width for Lots 44A and 44B from 50 ft. to 48 ft.   If granted by the Planning Commission, a supporting resolution of the waiver is also required by the Parish Council.  The Department concludes minimal to no negative impacts would result from approval. However, the department cannot make recommendations for resubdivision requiring waiver approval.

Mr. Becnel:  Any Commission questions?    Would we be setting any sort of real negative precedent?

Mr. Romano: No sir.  We would be less comfortable with it if it was a waiver creating lots that is smaller than the minimum square footage.  These lots exceed the minimum square footage, so it’s bigger than a typical lot zoned in that area.  It just falls short 2 ft. shy of the minimum width.  Setbacks can easily be met under the proposed configuration.  

Ms. Wolfe:  this is in my area and I have no problems with it.  Have you heard anything?

Mr. Romano:  No haven’t heard a thing.

Mr. Becnel:  Any further discussion?  Please cast you vote.

YEAS:

Wolfe, Booth, Gibbs, Becnel, Foster

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Dufrene, Clulee

Mr. Becnel:  That passes unanimously.  Do we have any new business?  Do we have any old business?

